Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, December 7, 2016
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President) 

B. Principal’s Update (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· Thank you for the track.  The kids love it!
· Mr. Mefford will mulch from the track path to sidewalk.
· Mr. Mefford is looking for grants from running clubs.
· Several parents at the school want to get some things going with technology.  Mr. Mefford is going to start an Innovation Committee to get some after school clubs started at Beeks.

· He would also like to start parent forums for parents to meet with Mr. Mefford to discuss any issues/concerns, etc.

· Nichole suggested doing brown bag lunch meetings again.

· Mr. Mefford would like to do something to get Dad’s more involved.  He would like to start an All-Pro Dad chapter at Beeks.

C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)
· We spent $37,581 on the track and $2,000 on DreamBox.
· We have $7,700 left in our savings account, but we have the Read-a-Thon starting soon which will hopefully help us build up our savings account again.

D. Committee Reports
· Books for Breakfast is next Thursday, December 15th. (Jamie Baisden)
· Taste of Countries is tomorrow, Wednesday, December 8th.   (Holly McFall)
· Event is from 6-8 pm.
· 11 countries will be represented.
· There will be a Chinese group and two dance groups from VT performing at Taste of Countries.
· The Read-a-Thon will run from February 27th – March 10th. (Melanie Warnick)

· In 2014 we raised $10,500.  In 2105 we raised $7,500.  In 2016 we raised $14,000.  The prizes were better last year so that might have increased involvement.

· Melanie asked if we could approve $600 to spend on prizes for the Read-a-Thon.

· Nichole made a motion to spend up to $600 on prizes for the Read-a-Thon.  The motion was seconded and passed.

· The guest author this year will be Brett Helquist.  He illustrated the Lemony Snicket books.  He is coming from New York, and we are splitting the cost with Harding.

· There will be no PTO meeting in January.  The next meeting will be on Wednesday, February 1st at 8 am.

